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BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
OF THE STATE OF MISSOURI 

 
In the Matter of the Applications of KCP&L  ) 
Greater Missouri Operations Company for   ) File No. EO-2010-0060 
Authority to Sell its Blue Springs Service Center ) 
 

STAFF’S ANTICIPATED RECOMMENDATION DATE 
 

 COMES NOW the Staff of the Missouri Public Service Commission (“Staff”), through 

the Office of the Chief Staff Counsel, and for its response to the Commission’s direction in its  

Order Directing Staff Status Report issued August 20, 2009, that, “The Staff of the Commission 

shall file no later than August 31, 2009, a pleading informing the Commission of a date by which 

Staff will file its recommendation,” states: 

1. The Staff has requested information from KCP&L Greater Missouri Operations 

Company (“GMO”) pertinent to the sale of its Blue Springs Service Center that is the subject of 

this case. 

2. GMO has requested a Commission Order approving the sale by October 13, 2009.  

3. If it timely receives that information as it expects it will, the Staff anticipates 

filing its recommendation by no later than Tuesday, October 6, 2009.  

4. If the Staff’s anticipation of the date by when it will file its recommendation 

changes to a later date, the Staff will make a filing to inform the Commission.  

 WHEREFORE, the Staff advises the Commission it presently anticipates filing its 

recommendation by no later than Tuesday, October 6, 2009.  

 

       Respectfully submitted,  

       /s/ Jennifer Hernandez_______ 
       Jennifer Hernandez 
       Staff Legal Counsel 
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       Missouri Bar No. 59814 
 
       Attorney for Staff of the  
       Missouri Public Service Commission 
       P.O. Box 360 
       Jefferson City, MO 65102 
       (573) 751-8706 (Telephone) 
       (573)-751-9285 (Fax) 
       jennifer.hernandez@psc.mo.gov 

 

CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 

 I hereby certify that a true and complete copy of the foregoing was served via electronic 
mail on Roger W. Steiner, Sonnenschein Nath & Rosenthal LLP, Attorney for KCP&L GMO, at 
rsteiner@sonnenschein.com; Victoria Schatz, in-house counsel for KCP&L, at 
victoria.schatz@kcpl.com; and The Office of Public Counsel of the State of Missouri, at 
opcservice@ded.mo.gov this 31st day of August, 2009. 
 

       /s/ Jennifer Hernandez 

 


